MINUTES OF THE A. G. M. HELD AT ANZAC CLUB ON TUESDAY 12TH MARCH 2002.

The President, Mr Ray Parry, declared the meeting open at 10.30 am asking members to stand in silence in memory of departed comrades.

Present: Messrs R. Parry, R. Aitken, L. Bagley, J. Carey, R. Darrington, J. Burridge, K. Hayes, T. Monk, B. Langridge, R. Shenn, R. Smyth & R. Studdy.

Apologies: Messrs D. Turton, L. Halse, J. Chalwell, H. Sproxton, D. Murray, T. Bowers, J. Lines, J. Poynton, M. Wheatley, A Friend & C. Turner.

Minutes: The Minutes of the 2001 AGM were read and confirmed as a true record. Moved Mr Darrington, seconded Mr Bagley.

Business Arising:  Mrs Delys Carey had kindly accepted to take on the position of editor which was vacant after Mr Bagley stepped down.

Reports: Reports were presented in order, by our President Ray on his first term in office. The auditor Mr John Burridge, who showed the Associations finances were in healthy position with $6302.88 in the General Account and $4517.14 in the Independent Trust Fund. A bequest of $18.000 from the estate of the late Una Thompson had been invested on a short-term deposit.

The Editor Mrs Delys Carey and the Trust Fund Chairman Mr Bob Smyth also gave reports. All reports were received with acclamation and confirmed on the motion of Mr Hayes, seconded Mr Monk. 

Election of office bearers for 2002/2003: -

Mr Aitken, the returning officer declared the following elected for the coming year-

President

Mr R. Parry.

Vice-President

Mr C. Hodson.

Sec/treasurer

Mr J. Carey.

Editor


Mrs D. Carey.

Auditor

Mr J. Burridge

Warden

Mr J. Chalwell.

General committee: Messrs R. Darrington, J. Burridge, B. Langridge and L. Bagley.

Courier committee: Mr G. Bagley, Mrs S. Epps & Mr J. Carey.

General Business;  

On Mr Smyth's suggestion it was agreed that we publish a new and what would be our final address book.

Members present also agreed that all former Commando Squadrons would march as one group in this years Anzac Day Parade with Mr Ray Parry to lead the group. It was not known how many other unit associations would participate or how many sons and other relatives would be participating. This would have to be sorted out at the assembly point with veterans leading.

                                                     12/3/02

A sub committee was formed comprising of Messrs R. Aitken, J. Burridge, R. Parry, R. Smyth and J. Carey was elected to produce "A History of the Unit" it was realised this was a considerable undertaking and the help of members and friends would be essential if the book was to be a success.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 11.45 am.

President    ………………………………..

Date            ……………………….                                                                       DWC

